Freedom of Information Act 2000 – mobile phones
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Could you please provide, for the previous 24 months, the contract mobile phone bills claimed under expenses.  Ideally on a monthly basis, but a yearly basis would also be okay.
I would like these amounts listed individually with personnel information omitted obviously. For Example:

	Ref
	    monthly cost
	        Boku Payments

	
	
	

	1
	23
	10

	2
	45
	20

	3
	65.34
	0


Boku is a payment processor that uses a phone pay as you go credit, or adds to the monthly bill.

Answer:
The Council do not have anyone claiming under expenses for mobile phone use. 
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The only offer we have is a council device or a regular monthly payment if an employee uses their own device. 

The total annual spend for BOYD (bring your own device) for employees using their own devices for work purposes are as follow:
2019/20 = £14,400

2020/21 = £17,600

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
